
 

A Rewarded Journey     
By Jack DePass 

 
(A tiny hand-sized fox stuffed animal walks up the 
big blanket. The lights were dead and another 
stuffed animal that is a turtle the exact size of 
him walked up to him.)  
 
Foxy: Oh, just in time BB, is Jack asleep yet? 
 
BB: Yup, faster than usual. But we’re good to go. 
 
(BB looks up to Jack, snoring loudly.)  
 
Foxy: Ok, I’ll go… wait, are Reis and Edith 
asleep?(He looked down below and saw Edie move.) 
Quick! Edie is getting up! This is our chance! Come 
on, let’s sneak out the door. 
 
BB: But wait until she leaves the room, she usually 
takes a long time to get down, so we have time and 
we can tell the others. 
 
Foxy: Ok, I think she left the room. Wait, I almost 
forgot, we have to warn everybody. 
 

 



(Stuffed animals don’t feel anything when they get 
hurt so BB was in midair halfway to the ground.)  
 
BB: Free fall! (Foxy looked down uncomfortably.)  
 
Foxy: (Foxy jumped down too.) Don’t be too loud or 
Reis will wake up. 
 
BB: (Foxy and BB had just landed.) Ok, but how will 
we tell everyone? 
 
Foxy: We will have to call some of the others to 
warn almost everybody. 
 
BB: I’ll go to Meadows and you go tell Rainbow 
Foxy. 
 
Foxy: Ok, but also go tell Chub.(Foxy looks over at 
the  
Big Stuffed Animal Bin.)  
 
BB: Ok, let’s go.(BB goes over to go see Chub and 
Meadows at the Big Stuffed Animal Bin or B.S.A.B.) 
 
Foxy: (Foxy runs over to Edie’s Bed and jumps onto 
the bed. He looks around quickly.) Rainbow Foxy!(A 
pink and white colored stuffie that can change its 
colors stumbles up to Foxy.) Oh, there you are!  

 



 
Rainbow Foxy: Oh hello Foxy, are we getting ready 
for you-know-what. 
 
Foxy: Yup! But first we have to warn everybody. Can 
you help? Just try to find as many stuffies as you 
can? Chub and Meadows are finding them too. 
 
Rainbow Foxy: Ok, anything for the you-know-what 
surprise! 
 
Foxy: Ok, let’s split up. I’ll go help the 
Squishmallows get down the Tiny Stuffies 
Bin(T.S.B.) and if not, then I’ll go unzip the 
Stuffie Pillows if we can find any.(Foxy turned 
around to look at Rainbow Foxy.) Hey!(Foxy turned 
around in surprise to see Rainbow Foxy gone.) Oh 
well, I’ll go.(Foxy ran as fast as he could, which 
is 0.2 mph, to the B.S.A.B. to help BB at with the 
squishmallows get down the T.S.B.(When Foxy got 
there, he looked up.) Ahh! (Foxy saw a big stacked 
Squishmallows trying to get down the T.S.B. 
 
All The Squishmallows And BB together: TIMBER!(The 
T.S.B fell onto Chub which was actually a pretty 
soft landing because the T.S.B. wasn’t broken.) 
 
Foxy: Phewph! 

 



 
BB: Oh hello Foxy! 
 
Foxy: Oh, it seems that we have already got the 
tiny stuffies bin down.(Foxy looks over at the 
T.S.B.) And… What luck! The cap is already off! 
 
BB: (BB goes over to the T.S.B.) The coast is 
clear, everyone can come out. 
 
Foxy: Rainbow Foxy also helping. Do you want to 
come with me to unzip the stuffie 
pillowcases(S.P.)? 
 
BB: Ok, sure.  
 
Foxy: Great! C’mon.(Foxy started up the desk.) 
 
BB: Hey, wait, why are we going this way? The 
ladder is the other way. 
 
Foxy: It’s easier and so we can leave earlier. 
C’mon quickly!  
 
BB: But how in the world are we going to get up the 
bed?  
 
Foxy: We will climb up the window.  

 



 
BB: Oh. Man Foxy, you’re a quick thinker. 
Foxy: Actually I thought of this and put it in my 
diary a year ago and I put in it the not-much-time 
scenario. 
 
BB: Another, “oh.” 
 
Foxy: Hey, look, we’re already here! Time flies 
when you’re having fun!  
 
BB: (Changing the boring subject.) Ok, let’s get on 
with it and unzip the S.P. 
 
Foxy: Ok, you help me pull, ready set go! 
 
BB and Foxy together: Rrmmph! 
 
Foxy: Hooray! We got it! Is Boxy in there? 
 
Boxy: (A big stuffie looks like a marshmallow 
that’s stuck in a cardboard box that is open 
featuring a peak hole struggles to get out of the 
S.P.) Yuppers!  
 
Foxy: I’ll help you get out, but while me and BB 
pull you tell the other stuffies to push, Ok.  
 

 



Boxy: (Boxy looks down below him where the other 
stuffies are.) Sup brothas! Do y’all mind pushing 
against my butt to get me and y’all out on the 
count of three, oga, thanks! 
 
Foxy: Ok, ready? 
 
All together: One, two, three!(Boxy comes falling 
off the bed.)  
 
Foxy and BB: Are you okay Boxy? 
 
Boxy: Yup!   
 
BB: Ok, Foxy, on my three we’ll pour all of the 
stuffies out ok? One, two, three! 
 
Foxy and BB together: Hmmphh!  
 
Foxy: Yes! 
 
BB: We did it! 
 
Foxy: Ok, let’s get down now. 
 
Foxy and BB together: Weee! 
 

 



Foxy: Man! That was fun! I’ll go see what Rainbow 
Foxy is doing. You go hurtle all the stuffies 
together. 
 
BB: Ok. 
 
Foxy: (After BB and Foxy split up, foxy ran over to 
Reis’s bed to see what Rainbow Foxy was doing, 
because he saw Rainbow Foxy doing something over 
there when he was on Jack’s bed. When he got there 
he saw rainbow foxy with loads of stuffies.) Oh, hi 
Rainbow Foxy! 
 
Rainbow Foxy: Hi there Foxy. 
 
Foxy: Thanks for helping, where did you find all 
these guys?  
 
Rainbow Foxy: In the bin. I also looked in Reis’s 
bed and I found a few of them. 
 
Foxy: Come on! Let’s go to the door BB is waiting 
for us!(After a minute they got there and Foxy 
found BB in the front and Rainbow Foxy went in the 
front too.)  
 
Foxy: Everybody silence! We will have to march from 
here to the kitchen, we will past the sleeping 

 



giant! Go on three, one two three! Now watch out!(A 
dog named Archie is sleeping on his dog bed.) 
 
Archie: Grrrrr, hmph. 
 
Foxy: Ahh! Run!(All of them ran as fast as they 
could avoiding Archie. 
BB: Phewph! 
 
Foxy: Do not stop!(They ran, tirelessly to the 
kitchen.)  
 
BB: Do y’all see what I see? 
 
Rainbow Foxy: Yup! 
 
Foxy: 30 boxes of fresh pepperoni pizza. 
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